Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – October 23, 2017
Board members present:  Toby Thaler, Stephanie Pure, Norma Jones, Jim Engelhardt, Pete Hornyack, Dennis Bateman, Anna-Stina Lagerquist, Erik Pihl, Matt Gasparich, Linda Clifton, Judie Clarridge.
Toby opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements: 

Announcements: 
·  Kirby Laney announced that “Trick or Treat in Fremont” will be held on October 31 from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. with many businesses participating.

·  Kirby also shared that Fremont Festivus will be December 1-3 with the Lenin Lighting on Friday, December 1 at 5 pm.
Seattle’s Tree Policies on City Owned Trees – Jana Dilley, Seattle Public Utilities (SPU) and Darren Morgan, Seattle Dept of Transportation (SDOT)
Jana spoke about “Trees for Seattle” an interdepartmental program that, among other things, hosts volunteer work parties such as the one at the southeast corner of N. 46th and Aurora Ave N. on Saturday, October 28, 10 to noon, to remove invasive trees and grasses.  Studies have shown that public health is linked to trees; trees benefit the environment by improving air quality.  Evergreens are important because they do not lose their leaves but the challenge is finding space for them because they take up so much space.  Darren reported that the Move Seattle Levy funded a 3rd crew in the city to maintain trees.  A major recent improvement is that they have an app that allows crews to use a handheld device to update the tree inventory.

Because they want a diversity of trees, they introduce new species when they replace trees. 1,000 trees are planted each year.  They need the permission of the adjacent property owner in order to plant street trees. There was discussion that large trees that have repeatedly been topped sometimes need to be replaced because the topping has harmed the structural integrity of the tree. They welcome the FNC doing the legwork to get neighbors organized to plant street trees. If we see sick street trees, they ask that we call and alert them.  Mayor Tim Burgess recently signed an Executive Order that supports urban forestry, i.e. strengthening tree protection on private property, directing city staff to update rule on Exceptional Trees, etc.  There was a question about introducing conifers.  The response was that they selectively thin deciduous trees in parks to let the light reach the young conifers.  

Linda requested that they send her their Power Point so that she could include it on the FNC website.  
City Outreach Meeting, October 26 at Hale’s Palladium on Changes to City’s Comprehensive Plan to Facilitate MHA rezones

Toby provided background that in the 1990s there were 24 Urban Villages identified where growth would be focused.  Neighborhoods had input.  In Fremont, the area from N. 36th to N. 39th was upzoned.  Over the years, neighborhoods have complained because there has been less and less money for neighborhood planning.  The provisions in MHA for zoning changes will have a significant impact.  In east Fremont, a number of single family blocks will be upzoned, some to LR 3.  In the Comprehensive Plan, there is language that calls for neighborhoods maintaining the character and integrity of the existing single-family zoned areas.  The City realized that the language in the Comprehensive Plan did not align with MHA rezones and wants to amend the language in the Comprehensive Plan. 

Comments included: Communities are being disempowered.  It is important that infrastructure to support growth occur concurrently with development.  There needs to be an alternative tailored to the concerns in east Fremont.  The zoning changes will not produce affordable housing in east Fremont.  
MOTION:  Linda moved that the position of the Fremont Neighborhood Council is that our neighborhood plans and zoning should only be changed through a formal neighborhood planning process.  Erik seconded.  The motion passed. 
Another topic at the October 26th meeting will be the EIS scope for proposal to allow accessory dwelling units (ADUs) and detached ADUs on all single family zoned lots larger than 3,200 square feet and the elimination of the owner occupancy requirement.  None of the options consider leaving the owner occupancy requirement in place. The Queen Anne Community Council is asking for an extension to the comment period.  
November FNC Meeting:  Leo Griffin is working with the U.S. Postal Service to have a speaker on preventing mail and package theft at the November meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report and Minutes:  There was not sufficient time for these items. 
The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on Monday, November 27. 

